
 

 

From the desk of Pastor Savannah Goodman… 
 
Dear Spring Branch Presbyterian, 

I have had the pleasure to teach a Confirmation class with Pastor Mark 
Plunkett to five of our youth this fall.  This class brings me great joy because 
it feels like a genuine conversation where I always learn something new from 
each of the youth about being Christian, the church, the world… 

Confirmation is a process where young people (typically middle 
schoolers) affirm their faith and then become members of the church and 
enter into full participation in the church (e.g. they have voting power at 
congregational meetings).  This process includes a 6-week class, as well as a 
written personal faith statement, assisting with preparing and cleaning up 
communion, a mission project, and more.  It's a time to explore faith, ask 
questions, deepen relationships with God and one another, and learn what it 
means to be a disciple of Jesus Christ in the context of Spring Brach 
Presbyterian Church and beyond. 

Another one of the requirements of Confirmation is to assist in leading 
a Sunday morning worship service.  On Sunday, October 20th, we will 
celebrate Youth Sunday and honor each of these youth confirmands as 
worship leaders.  These confirmands have put this entire service together 
and will each take turns leading worship from being acolytes and ushers, to 
playing musical instruments, to being liturgists, and more!  I am so proud of 
everyone, and I am so excited to see the youth lead worship that day! 

After all, we are the church together.  We build each other up and we 
support each other.  We teach each other and we learn from each other.  We 
love each other and meet each other where we are.  We are all faithful, loving 
disciples who have something to share.  So, let’s see what each of the youth 
have to share with us that day. 

 
I hope y’all will all attend.  See you there! 
 
In great anticipation and joy, 
Pastor Savannah 
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The Peace & Global Witness Offering helps people process violence and  
crisis-related trauma through creative expression. The Peace & Global Witness 
Offering offers light to those in the shadows and guides us all into the ways of peace. 
By giving to the Peace & Global Witness Offering, we work to share Christ’s peace 
with one another, beyond our doors, beyond our community and across boundaries.  
 

Ways to Give: 
• Through your congregation (World Communion Sunday, October 6th) 
• Donate by credit card online at pcusa.org/peace-global 
• Text PCUSAPEACE to 41444 

 

“May the God of peace give you peace at all times in all ways.” 
-2 Thessalonians 3:16 

William (Web) Trevathan, a long time parishioner of Spring Branch Presbyterian Church, was a 
generous and compassionate supporter of Memorial Assistance Ministries (MAM) for almost 20 
years.  He served as Spring Branch Presbyterian’s Representative on MAM’s Congregation Council 
since 2006.  He was a generous contributor to MAM’s mission even before then, especially 
supportive of MAM’s Champions for Families and Back To School campaigns.  He always referred 
his individual contributions to his employer, El Paso Energy,  
resulting in additional matching grants to further the causes closest  
to his heart.  His inspiring generosity, and his warm sense of humor, 
will be greatly missed. 
 
Memorial Assistance Ministries (MAM) is a family assistance 
nonprofit helping Houstonians for over 40 years. It was founded by 
13 area congregations in 1982, and has now grown to 37 member 
congregations, all denominations, serving over 15,000 Houstonians 
annually with rent and utility assistance, employment services, ESL 
and citizenship training, mental health counselling, immigration 
services, financial education, digital literacy, and much more.   
Spring Branch Presbyterian Church has been a valued and very 
generous member congregation since 1984.  
 
Pictured is Bill Ogden (MAM Faith Liaison), Rev. Mark Plunkett, and Rev. Savannah Goodman, 
presenting a check to Memorial Assistance Ministries for $2,000 from Web’s estate.  

It’s time to prepare to pack Seafarer’s Boxes on December 1st! 
On Sunday, December 1st, we will be packing and wrapping shoe boxes at 9:30 AM in the 
Fellowship Hall, full of goodies to send to the Seafarers’ Center at the Port of Houston.  We need 
lots of boxes, so get out there and go shoe shopping! Our goal is to collect over 150 boxes to 
pack.  Ladies’ sized boxes are the best, but we can also accept the plastic shoe boxes with lids 
that you can buy at the dollar store, at Walmart, or other stores. On the next page is a list of 
requested items from the Seafarers’ Center. The Seafarers prefer full sized items over small travel 
sized items.  



 

 



 

 



 

 

 

Wednesday Night Supper  
 

 

 

Oct. 2 —  Beef with Noodles 
Silvia Argyriou 

 

Oct. 9 — Brats with Potatoes  
and Sauerkraut 

Jan Fitts 
 

Oct. 16 — Barbeque Sandwiches 
Jeannie Stockton 

 

Oct. 23 — Tacos 
Barbara and Don Tremble 

 

Oct. 30 — Menu TBD 
Nina Rach 

 

 

 

 

Taking reservations during the pandemic 

helped us to reduce food waste in the 

kitchen and improved our meal planning. 

We plan to continue the reservation 

process, but will also take walk-ins as long 

as we have extra food to serve. Kay Craig 

has taken over the reservation process, so, 

if you’d like to attend, please email Kay  

at kay@craig-heidt.com.  

Prices for the supper are as follows: 

Adults (age 13 & up)                 $5.00 

Children (ages 1-12)                 $2.00 

Family w/children ages 1-12    $12.00 

  (immediate family only please) 

mailto:kay@craig-heidt.com


 

 

The Unwind Group will meet for dinner on Monday, 

October 7th, at 6:00 PM at Juarez Mexican Restaurant. 

They are located at 2545 Gessner Road. Clay Road is the 

cross street. We have been here before. We have a private 

room and the food is good and fairly cheap! Please join us! 

 

As usual, please RSVP only if you plan to attend to 

jballesteros1103@gmail.com or 713-305-1114.  

 

PW at a Glance  
 

PW MODERATORS on 10/2 at 9:30 a.m. (Conference Room) 

PW BOARD MEETING on 10/2 at 10:15 a.m. (Conference Room) 

PW UNWIND will meet on  10/7 at 6:00 PM at Juarez (2545 Gessner Rd). 

THE HORIZONS Evening Bible study using ZOOM will be on Tuesday, 10/8 at 7:00 p.m. 

PW DAY CIRCLE meeting on 10/9 at 9:30 a.m. in the Conference Room. 

If you would like to join by Zoom, please contact Patti Nanney for an invitation.  

Lesson 2 Video: www.springbranchpres.org/adult-education/presbyterian-women/let-justic-roll-down. 

ZIP TRIP to Glenwood Cemetery on  10/16 at 9:30 a.m. 

HAPPY HANDS will meet on 10/23 at 9:30 a.m. in the Conference Room. 

BIBLE STUDY BOOKS for 2024-2025 (Let Justice Roll Down: God’s Call to Care for Neighbors 

and All Creation) are available in the Church Office. The cost is $10.  

PW DIRECTORIES are available in the Church Office and Narthex. 

Bible Study Using Zoom: October 8th at 7:00 p.m. 

Lesson 2 of Let Justice Roll Down will be discussed by the group of 

women using Zoom on Tuesday, October 8th, at 7 p.m.  All SBPC women 

are welcomed in this Bible study group through 

videoconference!  Contact Sarah Powell at mrspowelltobe@yahoo.com 

to receive the Zoom invitation to join the meeting.   

Presbyterian Women this Month 

mailto:jballesteros1103@gmail.com
https://www.springbranchpres.org/adult-education/presbyterian-women/let-justice-roll-down/
mailto:mrspowelltobe@yahoo.com


 

 

On Wednesday, October 9th, the Hearts and Hands Holiday 

Market at Memorial Drive United Methodist Church will be 

open until 3pm. Or you can visit Monday, October 7th, or 

Tuesday, October 8th, from 8am to 7pm. This fundraiser of 

MDUMC supports ministries for women and children. 

October PW ZIP Trip 
Our ZIP Trip to Brookwood was fun with 11 ladies attending!  
On Wednesday, October 16th, we will take a guided walking  
tour of the historic Glenwood Cemetery. Tours are $15 per person 
with a minimum of 10 people. This event is open to both the 
Presbyterian Women and Presbyterian Men and Friends. We will 
have lunch at a convenient spot following the tour.  
Reservations are required. 

Happy Hands will be doing a Mission Project with the Academy on the 
morning of Monday, October 14.  The kids in the Academy will color a 
note or picture on one side of a small heart-shaped pillow, and then put 
stuffing into the pillow.  When finished, the pillows will be given to 
area hospital children or other kids who need some comfort.   
 
Then, on Wednesday, October 23, we will have our regular time together.  We'll stuff 
more pillows and then sew them closed.  We'll also be working on closing the pillows 
made at the Academy Mission project.  Some of us also bring knitting or 
crocheting projects to do.  If you'd like to come and just share in our fellowship, please 
do.  It's always a great morning of good time together. 



 

 



 

 

Children’s Chime Choir: The Chime Choir meets in 

the Sanctuary at 9:30 AM on the 2
nd

 and 4
th

 

Sundays of each month. This is a chance for 

elementary aged children to get to ring chimes as 

part of Worship. We are excited to continue this 

new adventure! Please contact Megan Hogg 

(megan1661@yahoo.com) for additional details.  

Linger after worship on Sunday, October 13th, 
to celebrate those in our Congregation who have 
birthdays in October. This is an opportunity to 
partake of light refreshments, as well as visit and 

enjoy each other’s company. See you then! 

Attention all young adults!   
All college-aged to mid-thirties, up and coming professionals are welcome!   

 
You are invited to the Young Adult Breakfast Club with Pastor 
Savannah Goodman at Avalon Diner (8823 Katy Fwy., Houston, 
TX 77024) on Sunday, 10/27, at 9:00 AM.  The Young Adult 
Breakfast Club will meet monthly for a time of fellowship and 
connection.  Childcare is available at the church.  We will meet 
at the church at 9:00 AM to carpool.  Bring $5 and the church 
will cover the rest!  We look forward to connecting with you then!  Please email  
Pastor Savannah Goodman (savannah@springbranchpres.org) with any questions.  

Spring Branch Presbyterian just concluded our first 
effort at granting seminary scholarships. We contacted 
as many reformed seminaries around the country as we could 
find to inform them of this opportunity. We ended up with 
over 150 applications from all over the country! 
 
Our Task Force reviewed each and every application, chose  
16 semifinalists, and finally 4 winners. They are as follows: 

 Tommy Campbell, MDiv Senior, Union Seminary 
 Emily Cowser, MDiv Senior, Pittsburgh Seminary 
 Daniel Mohite, MTh Junior, Dallas Seminary 
 Holden "Ted" Royals, MDiv Middler, Reformed Seminary 
 

Each finalist received a check for $750 to use toward their seminary education. 
 
We hope to repeat this next year, and possibly even raise the amount awarded to each 
finalist. 

mailto:megan1661@yahoo.com
mailto:savannah@springbranchpres.org


 

 

Dear Spring Branch Family, 
 
As we continue to grow and 
strengthen our community, I am 
writing to share some exciting news 
and to ask for your support for a vital 
part of our church life: our music 
program. 
 
Music has always been a cornerstone of our worship and fellowship. It lifts 
our spirits, binds us together, and enriches our experience of faith. Our 
talented choir, dedicated musicians, and vibrant musical events contribute 
significantly to the worship experience and help us express our devotion in 
profound ways. 
 
To continue providing the high-quality music program that we all cherish, we 
are seeking your support. The funds necessary to keep the rich and 
meaningful quality of worship services do not currently meet our budget. 
 
The church choir has seen a lot of loss in volunteers and must bring in extra 
singers to help with Sunday morning worship and other events. Currently, we 
are looking for singers and would love for you to join us.  If you have friends 
or know of anyone looking to join a choir, please let me know. 
 
We plan to organize special music events and performances that will not only 
uplift our congregation, but also reach out to the wider community. We have 
a community concert involving Spring Branh ISD students and other 
community members. We are also hosting Carols in the Park, and have other 
events in their planning stage.  
 
Your financial contributions are crucial in helping us achieve these goals. We 
encourage you to consider donating to the music program fund. Whether you 
can give a one-time gift, or set up a recurring donation, your generosity will 
have a lasting impact on our worship and community outreach life. 
 
If you have any questions, or would like more information on how to 
contribute, please feel free to contact Gabe Perez at 
musicdirector@springbranchpres.org.   
 
Thank you for your continued support and for being an integral part of our 
church family. Together, we can ensure that our music program remains a 
source of inspiration, joy, and connection for all. 

mailto:musicdirector@springbranchpres.org


 

 

B E AU T I FY  t h e  C HU RC H  

Would you like to beautify the Sanctuary on Sunday mornings 

while honoring a loved one or commemorating a special occasion?  

The 2024 Flower Sign-Up Calendar is located in the Narthex. If  

you are currently worshiping from home, but would still like to 

sponsor flowers for a Worship Service, you may signup digitally by 

using this form: https://www.signupgenius.com/

go/30E084CABAC2BA1FA7-46865119-2024, or email 

jorida.vakiari@springbranchpres.org.  The cost per arrangement 

is $65.00. Special arrangements vary and should be requested EARLY!  Checks 

should be written to SBPC and mailed to the Church Office  

(Attn: Jorida) or placed in the offering plate on Sunday mornings. 

Would you like to receive our weekly 

announcements via email every Friday?  

Sign-up by visiting our Church website,  

www.springbranchpres.org.  

FRIDAY EMAIL ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Church’s Prayer Chain List?  

The email prayer chain is open all who would like to pray for those individuals in need of prayer. 

If you would like to be included in the email prayer chain as a prayer warrior or if you have a 

prayer request for an individual, contact swdmmd@dikeman.net . It is requested that prayers be 

for your family members, or extended families and friends who are in need of prayer. 

FRIDAY EMAIL ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Did you know that you can help the church 

by doing your grocery shopping at 

Randalls? By giving our Good Neighbor 

Number (1140) at the checkout line when 

you shop with your Remarkable Card,  a 

portion of the proceeds will be contributed 

to the church.  

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E084CABAC2BA1FA7-46865119-2024
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E084CABAC2BA1FA7-46865119-2024
mailto:jorida.vakiari@springbranchpres.org
https://springbranchpres.us2.list-manage.com/subscribe?u=2d9226bc0d06cb9ce38ab745e&id=bc068957b7
mailto:swdmmd@dikeman.net


 

 

Select products up 
to 30% off thru 
Oct. 4th! Use 
Promo Code 
PS30FLEECE 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Robert Deutsch 10/13 
Neal Dikeman 10/13 
Rachel Wright 10/13 
Renae Oswald 10/14 
Margie Wedemeyer 10/15 
Caroline Humphrey 10/19 
Megan Hogg 10/21 
Lana Ruiz 10/24 
Blair Ballard 10/25 
Zach Farley 10/29 
Jorida Vakiari 10/29 
Regan Walters 10/29 
James Humphrey, Sr. 10/31 
  

  

Atkinson Ballesteros 10/1 
Nolan Rouse 10/1 
Stephanie Williams 10/1 

Jordan Goodman 10/2 

Jacqulyn Dillard 10/3 
Joan Belk 10/4 
Nick Ballesteros 10/5 

Catherine Daley 10/6 

Jan Fitts 10/6 
Ravisse Massamba 10/6 
Todd Miller 10/9 
Amena Chehade 10/12 
Ludovic Massamba 10/12 
  

  

  

Jorida and Ruden Vakiari 10/1 
Nina Rach and Marc Bik 10/2 
Jay and Kim Tangney 10/9 
Regan and Nick Walters 10/10 
Emily and Adam Turner 10/14 
  
  

Happy Anniversary! 



 

 



 

 

Sponsored By: 

Spring Branch Presbyterian Church 
1215 Campbell Road 
Houston, Texas 77055 
(713) 464-7659 
www.springbranchpres.org 

 GOD  ONE ANOTHER  WORLD 

Sunday, October 6th, at 10:50 AM 
Peace and Global Witness Offering 


